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9th April 2017  Passion Sunday , Palm Sunday ( Yr A)  

Today we recall the entry of Jesus into Jerusalem and we 

hear again the story of the Passion. But as we stand in 

church waving our palms and reading our Mass books, 

we have to be aware that we are doing more than just  

re-reading a two thousand year old story. What point is 

there in simply remembering a sequence of events? 

There is only a point in remembering Jesus’ Passion if it 

truly impacts on our twenty first century lives. 

We don’t need to have been around at the time to imagine how it must have felt to 

be a part of the crowd that greeted Jesus as he rode into Jerusalem. We know what 

it’s like to be swept along with a crowd. We know how we can be brave as part of a 

crowd… infallible even. We remember the crowd that supported Jesus so  

enthusiastically at the beginning of the week and how it mysteriously melted away 

by the end, to be replaced by a different crowd shouting for his crucifixion. Are we 

any better than those original supporters? Can we stand up for Jesus as individuals 

when the going gets tough? 

We remember Jesus’ journey from Palm Sunday to Good Friday. We remember that 

it’s a journey he made with no hint of compromise. How easy it would have been for 

Jesus to have bypassed Jerusalem altogether, but what would have been the point of 

that for us two thousand years on. There is no room in Christianity for compromise. 

We remember the death of Jesus as a supreme act of love. Jesus taught that we 

were worth all that pain and suffering. Do we leave the church today simply to catch 

up with our Facebook accounts and enjoy our Sunday lunch, or do we consider how 

we should live our lives from this day on knowing that Jesus considered us worth his 

ultimate sacrifice? 

                            MASS TIMES 
 

    SATURDAY VIGIL 8th April 
 
    6.30 pm       People of the Parish 
                  
    PALM SUNDAY       9th April 
 
   9.00am       Fr Joe Harris RIP 
 11.00am      Peggy Doherty RIP 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 
Confessions will follow 09.30 mass on  
Saturday morning or by appointment 

Please remember to switch off your mobile phone before Mass 
God deserves all our attention  Thank you. 

                                            
Important Contacts. 

Safeguarding:  Richard Roberts 0118 978 9059 e-mail:  richard.x.roberts@gmail.com 
Other Priests in the area : Fr Marcus Brisley 01252 876820 
Fr. Danny Mc Avoy  01344 425729,   Fr Kevin Bidgood 01344 620591  
Hospital / Home visits.  Sick Communion, Baptism Preparation 
If you are sick or going into hospital and would like a visit or  Holy  Communion,  
call the office on 0118 978 0348 or call Fr. David.  
Baptisms—see Fr. David after Mass on any Sunday for further details 

 
Monday 10th April 
No mass 
 
Tuesday 11thApril 
No mass at Corpus Christi 
11.00  Chrism Mass at  
                        Portsmouth Cathedral 
  
Wednesday 12th April 
09.00 Exposition 
09.30 Wellbeing of König Family 
7pm  Stations of the Cross  
 
Maundy Thursday 13th April 
8pm  
  
Good Friday 14th April 
10.30 Stations of the Cross at  
                St Elegius, Arborfield Cross  
3pm  at Corpus Christi 
    Remembrance of the Lordôs Passion 
 
Holy Saturday 15th April 
No morning mass 

Parish Office Opening Times :- Tuesday to Friday, 09.00 to 13.00    
The Parish Office is closed all day Monday 
Your Parish Administrator, Una Smith, can be contacted on  Tel: 0118 978 0348  
or email , wokingham@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk   



In your prayers, please remember Anne Brennan and  
Andrew Robertson who have recently died.  Also pray for all 
those who are sick, in  hospital or housebound especially 
Eileen Hendy,  Pam Sheridan, Mary Ann Froud, Daniel 
Sutton, Ruth Murphy,  Miriam Terry, Joseph Nemeth,  
Michael Sigwasa, Hugh Dwan and Natalie Mahon. 

UCM Wokingham Foundation are delighted to announce that their Summer Term 

of Events begins on Thursday 20th April 2017. All ladies of the Parish are welcome. 

The evening starts at 7.30 pm in the Keenan Room.  A copy of our Summer events 

calendar can be found on the UCM Noticeboard. We look forward to seeing you. 

Missio - APF / Mill Hill Red Boxes: the total amount raised by our parish last year 
was £1,402.84.  Many thanks for your generosity. 
APF PROMOTERS: Please could you collect your envelope from the church porch. 

 

 

East Africa Crisis – there is a retiring collection for CAFODΩs appeal for this current 
emergency today. Please gift aid your donation if you can using the Emergency  
Appeal envelopes at the back of church.  
 Following the appeal made last weekend, further donations for our CAFOD Lenten 
collection should be placed inside a Fast Day 2017 envelope. 

 

Easter Triduum—The term triduum means 'three days.' The three days are counted 
as the Hebrews counted their days, from dusk to dusk. Therefore, the three days of 
the Easter triduum are from dusk on Holy Thursday to dusk on Good Friday (day 
one), dusk on Good Friday to dusk on Holy Saturday (day two), and dusk on Holy 
Saturday to dusk on Easter Sunday (day three). Each of those days 'tells' a different 
part of the story of Jesus' saving action. We look at the East Triduum as a single  
celebration that lasts for three days. We cannot separate the death of Jesus from 
his resurrection. We do not spend all of the three days in church, but at various 
times during those days, we are called to church to gather and remember together. 

Holy Places Collection—a Good Friday Collection will be taken to aid Christian  
parishes and their outreaches in the Holy Land. This initiative was taken by Blessed Pope 
Paul VI, not only as support for the Holy Places but for those pastoral, charitable,  
educational, and social works which the Church supports in the Holy Land for the  
welfare of their Christian brethren and of the local communities. The unforgettable  
faces of thousands of children and teens, fleeing violence and persecution in Syria and 
Iraq, continues to challenge us. The small Christian presence in the Middle East has 

great need of the support and attention of the entire Church. 

Churches Together in Wokingham—Please remember to support CTW and attend if 
you can, the Good Friday event  in the Market Place at 12 noon on 14th April.   

The funerals will be held for  Anne Brennan on Tuesday 25th April 
at 12.00 and for Andrew Robertson on Wednesday 26th April at 
11.00.  Please remember them and their families in your prayers. 

Mothers and Toddlers Group meets in the Keenan Rooms on Wednesdays during 
term-time. The next meeting will take place on Wednesday 19th April 10 - 11.30 
am. New and returning members are very welcome. 

Easter Services  at Corpus Christi 
Maundy Thursday—Evening mass of The Lord’s supper—8pm 
Good Friday— {ǘŀǝƻƴǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /Ǌƻǎǎ ŀǘ {ǘ 9ƭŜƎƛǳǎΣ !ǊōƻǊŬŜƭŘ  - млΦолŀƳ 
Celebration of the Lord’s Passion—3pm 
Holy Saturday—Easter Vigil —8pm 
Easter Sunday—The Resurrection of The Lord— 9am and 11am 
Please note—Easter Monday 17th and Tuesday 18th there will be no mass  

The Saint Vincent de Paul Society - "Turning concern into action" 
The SVP reach out to people in poverty, we support the sick, the disabled, the  
lonely and other disadvantaged people.  Local SVP groups visit people in their own 
homes, in care homes or wherever they are called to and for whatever the reason. 
Basically we are there to help anyone in need. The SVP is an international charity 
formed at a local level by volunteers. Could you work with us to provide it? 
Can you help us to bring the SVP to Wokingham and offer the hand of friendship to 
such people?  There will be an information meeting on the 25th April at 7.30pm in 
the Keenan Room for anyone who would like to consider volunteering with us no 
matter how much or little time you may have to offer. If you cannot make the 
meeting but would like to discuss this, please contact  
David Thomas Tel: 07786492948  email: davidrthomas@sky.com 

Silent Prayer & Share, Saturday from 09.00 —Come and join the Adoration of the 

Blessed Sacrament and Mass then bacon rolls and coffee afterwards in the Keenan 

Rooms 


